Brookhaven Village Association  
Annual Boater’s Meeting  
March 6, 2024
President Chris Ciervo opened meeting at 7:03 PM
· Present: Chris Ciervo, Janet Quirk, Ulli Petri, Kristin Kirk Murphy, Steve Young, Kevin Glynn, Dave Anderson, Chris Bland, Andrew Komosinski, Kris Holmberg, Mike Martens, Karin Wagner
· Absent: Aileen Kokell, Julia Villacara, 
· Pledge of Allegiance
· Introductions of Board members
Intro by Chris Ciervo:  Discussing highlights of meeting to be covered:  
· Review of 2023 Minutes. 
· Motion to accept minutes by Tom Willliams
· Seconded by John Knapp
· Motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Janet Quirk
Income:
· Income down mainly due to the absence of the ramp surcharge.
· An additional $10,000 was added to the Squassux Reserve.
· Set aside $25,000 towards the Erosion Project.
Expenses:
· Majority of the expense lines changed very little. 
· Largest expense for 2023 was the Gate replacement expense of $26,230.
· We did not use a security service last year so the Security Guard expense line was renamed Security Expense and reflects expenses related to security camera maintenance and enhancements and software for the automatic gate system.

Squassux Committee Report:  
· Walt Martens will not be performing maintenance anymore due to retirement.  Pat O’Shaughnessy will replace him.
· Projects include replacing long dock on the east side of the center canal; additional projects will need to be executed but the overall cost has been reduced because most of marina has been replaced already.
· Adding a new kayak rack; will be installed this spring ($125 per vessel).  
· General road maintenance is also needed.
· For the future, an additional lighting plan is in the works for the marina to support safety and security.  Sill bulkheading is planned as well.

· Ulli –the marina will be full this year with boats.  Non-resident waiting list is longer this year.   Please pay for boat slips—the security code assignment is delayed as a result.  
· Speeding at the marina is still an issue.
· Ulli –looking for suggestions to build ‘community’ at the marina and is looking for suggestions on how to do this. Please reach out if you have any questions for him.
· Ice eaters will be removed soon. Community volunteers are needed to help—UPDATED time and date: March 16 at 10:00 am.


Open Discussion:
· Ed Chiofolo – the Purple Martin houses are planned for installment in April at Squassux.
· Janet Schlock –spoke about flooding in roads that is happening more regularly. 
· Ed Palace –is there theft at the marinas?  Chris C—Planning on putting more cameras along the river up on trees and/or poles. Planning on updating on infrastructure for wifi. 

Guest Speakers- Chris Cole and Kate Rummel –  Cole Environmental  


Meeting adjourned at: 8:03 PM
Respectfully submitted,  
Kristin Kirk Murphy
Secretary, Brookhaven Village Association

